LAS POSITAS COLLEGE


TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE

MEETING

Monday, March 27, 2006

2:30 pm, Room 1603

MINUTES

Present:
Evan Barshack, Peggy Carter, Moh Daoud, Greg Johns, Bob Kratochvil, Sherman Lindsey (for Steve Gunderson), Anne Loyola, Bryan Loyola, Jeannine Methe, Elizabeth Noyes, Heidi Ulrech, Scott Vigallon 


I.
Approval of Minutes from January 23, 2006 meeting


The Committee reviewed the minutes from the January 23rd meeting.


Motion:
To accept the minutes from the January 23, 2006 meeting


MSC:

Anne Loyola/Peggy Carter


Vote:

Unanimous


II.
Welcome/Introductions





III.
Dean’s Report






Mr. Kratochvil announced that Elizabeth Noyes now reports to Ted Kaye, which was one of the changes laid out in the Master Plan.  Steve Gunderson was appointed to Tom Trippe’s position (Senior Instructional Network Systems Specialist).  There are currently two vacant positions in the Technology Department (Steve and Ethan’s old position).

Web -- Elizabeth Noyes reported that she had conducted a usability survey with 5 students, and will present the results at the April meeting.  At that time she will also have the results from the web survey, which included the same set of questions used in 2004.  She has also been working on creating a test database and connection for the Faculty & Staff directory -- so far it has been successful.  There has been a delay in rolling out the Contribute software to the larger campus due to some security flaws.  She also attended a webinar about having a calendar (in GroupWise format) of events and activities posted to the website home page, and updated or archived regularly.

Tech -- Sherman Lindsey reported that, beginning in March, the District installed a wireless access point in Building 1700, and they are also allowing access in Room 803 for testing.  Preparations are underway for the new Banner release in April.  During the Winter Break 47 new computers were installed in Building 500, MathType software was installed on Faculty computers in Building 500 and the ILC, new computers were put in the Photography Lab, Room 2201, and Room 2204, and a test of the servers was completed.  IT is working on a plan to standardize the use of the controls in different classrooms (e.g. inputs for equipment, selects) and he attended a seminar with Xtron, a company that does classroom controls.

Telecommunications -- Heidi Ulrech reported that there is still a problem occurring with our emergency/911 system, and another upload will be attempted once the new passcode is received.  Until the problem is fixed, a caller must give all info to the 911 dispatcher because it won’t automatically appear on their screen.  She is working on the plans for the phone system in the Multi-Disciplinary Building, and with Admissions & Records on call processing.  Next month she and Bob Kratochvil will have their quarterly meeting with Ricoh.  They may also have a meeting regarding copier features like printing from your desktop and scanning to your computer.  The Copy Center is proposing to add a cash/card machine to their color copier so that it will be available to students and staff for personal use.

IV.
District Library Proxy Server -- Peggy Carter

Peggy Carter stated that most of the problems have been resolved, but there are still some lingering issues.  They have been working with a listserve and talking to people outside the campus for solution ideas.  Jeannine Methe said that she believed 8 of the 9 issues had been resolved, and that having an additional person at Chabot working on it wouldn’t speed up the process.  It involves doing remote tests and communicating with the vendor on parameter changes.  When a solution is found for each issue, it is documented so everyone will know how to correct these problems in the future.

V.
Update from 1/23 Meeting -- Jeannine Methe

After the WeCare presentation at last month’s meeting, Scott Vigallon conducted a student survey on the LPC website about willingness to pay for wireless service.  There were 259 responses, with 52% yes and 48% no.  Most of the “yes” responders stated that they would pay between $5-10 per semester.  With the help of Steve Gunderson and Sherman Lindsey, the District put in Wi-Fi at LPC (cafeteria, Bldg. 800, Bldg. 1800) on a short-term basis, with free access for students.  The Committee thought that it would be worth looking into being able to “turn off” wireless service in the Multi-Disciplinary Building’s large lecture hall so that it doesn’t get misused during classes.  There is still a possibility of using WeCare for a mini-pilot in an area around Building 700.  The Committee had ideas for advertising/informing students about current Wi-Fi “hot spots”, including a map on the website or an ad in the Express.   It was also suggested that it would be helpful to get information about the students’ usage (i.e. how much time per day, types of use -- email, games, research).  

If the College wants to use the web address www.lpc.edu, then it must give up any claim to www.laspositascollege.edu.  With regard to sending email and the address that appears, the first note (gw5…) can be changed but would have to be the same for everyone.  The rest of the address (clpccd.ca…) can’t be changed.  Such a change would result in having to start from scratch and redo everything internally and externally (all servers, domain names, connections with vendors, etc…).  With a potential GroupWise upgrade, there may be a way to remove the requirement of typing “inet:” for outside emails.  The District has also installed a Mac feature that allows users to get to their emails quicker and easier.

VI.
iTunes University?

VII.
Updates/Announcements

Bryan Loyola is working with Karen Kit to digitize forms (not District forms) to save costs on paper, time, etc…  These forms would allow people to input data on the computer and then print them out, rather than filling them out by hand.  Bob Kratochvil added that Lorenzo Legaspi, as the new Vice Chancellor of Business Services, is having a group look at processes and how things get done -- which is likely to include forms.

VIII.
Open Discussion

XV.
Next Meeting:


Monday, April 24, 2006



2:30 – 4:30 pm


Room 1603
